

## W.I. PLAN 25TH ANNIVERSARY

Mrs. Joe Campbell presided for the May meeting of the Schreiber Women's Institute, with eight members present and Mrs. P. Dzioba and daughter Susana welcomed as guests.

Motto for the meeting was "None can replace a Mother".

A donation was made to the Cancer Society.

The annual district meeting will be held in Nipigon on May 17 with registration in the Legion hall. Delegates named were Mrs. A. Todesco, Mrs. Wesley Clemens and Mrs. Campbell.

Mrs. N. Williamson of Murillo asked in a letter for information about the first organization of the branch and said that the individual exhibit of a member of the W.I. will be an embroidered design to be on the 75 anniversary. The Fair committee also desires any old books or articles made in the projects through the

W.I., for their display on the 75 anniversary.

Mrs. Ileen Williamson brought interesting letters from two pen friends in England, writing about their family lives, hobbies and interests, and, the Women's Institute in their country.

Mrs. Baxter reported she had sent six birthday cards and three sympathy cards. Mrs. Chris Morris presented an inventory of the cupboards.

Members agreed to have new programs books made for the coming year and also decided to make aprons, cushion covers and table cloths from the quantity of remnants which had been donated. These will be sold at the penny auction on June 2 in the town hall.

For their Mother's Day program Mrs. Morris read a poem "What will happen to Grandma?", Mrs. T. Bolan read "The Door to a Mother's Heart", Mrs. Campbell read "A Tear and a Sigh" and Mrs. Clemer read the poem "Mother".